Eileen Baden

From: Flanagan, Steven < Steven.Flanagan@mail.house.gov>

Sent: Friday, June 16, 2017 12:09 PM

To: Eileen Baden

Subject: RE: Rockin' River Ranch State Park- Representative Tom O'Halleran

Eileen,

Thanks for the update. I will plan on attending the meeting in July. Have a great weekend.

Steven Flanagan | Veteran Outreach and Caseworker Office of Congressman Tom O'Halleran (AZ-01) 405 N. Beaver St., Flagstaff, AZ 86001 | 928-286-5338 https://ohalleran.house.gov/



From: Eileen Baden [mailto:EBaden@LOGANSIMPSON.COM]

Sent: Friday, June 16, 2017 12:00 PM

To: Flanagan, Steven < Steven.Flanagan@mail.house.gov>

Cc: <u>wvarney@azstateparks.gov</u>; <u>rmoore@azstateparks.gov</u>; <u>dhumphreys@azstateparks.gov</u>; <u>kayotte@azstateparks.gov</u>; Wayne Colebank < <u>WColebank@LOGANSIMPSON.COM</u>>; Diane Simpson-Colebank < <u>DSimpson@LOGANSIMPSON.COM</u>>;

Brad Remme < BRemme@LOGANSIMPSON.COM >

Subject: Rockin' River Ranch State Park- Representative Tom O'Halleran

Dear Representative O'Halleran,

On behalf of the Arizona State Parks and Trails, I want to inform you that we are currently preparing the Master Plan for Rockin' River Ranch State Park located 5 miles south of Camp Verde, Arizona. We held a successful public meeting on June 1, 2017. The open house was attended by about 80 Verde Valley citizens who provided us with important insights on the Park site and about the Lower Verde Valley. Their input was very comprehensive and included many items that we will consider during the Master Plan preparation. The received comments will be very valuable as we move forward from the Inventory and Analysis Phase to the Site Plan Alternatives Phase of the Master Plan.

We have received requests from a variety of interests to be participants in the Park planning process. Therefore, we will be adding additional members to our Technical Advisory Committee and are evaluating the specific issues identified by citizens who live near the Park. We will be developing the Park site plan concepts over the next several weeks, and we will be hosting a second public meeting on Monday, July 17th to share our conceptual alternatives with the public. Your office will receive an invitation to that meeting.

Please contact me if you have any questions about the Master Plan, the process, or schedule.

Thank you.

Eileen Baden, AICP Environmental Planner Logan Simpson 51 W. 3rd St., Ste. 450 Tempe, AZ 85281 P (480) 967-1343 F (480) 966-9232 ebaden@logansimpson.com www.logansimpson.com

